
MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Mold Town Council held virtually on-line over video conferencing 6pm Wednesday 30th September 2020.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Teresa Carberry (Mayor), Sarah Taylor (Deputy Mayor), Chris Bithell, Andrea Mearns, Bryan Grew, Haydn Bateman, Brian Lloyd, Haydn Jones, Robin Guest, Anthony Parry, Tim Maunders and Geoff Collett.
Officers: Ian Jones Town Clerk and Finance Officer, Jane Evans Events and Community Engagement Officer, Jo Douglass Business and Regeneration Officer and Jo Lane Bailey Hill Project Officer.  

Visitors: from Flintshire County Council; Niall Waller Service Manager Enterprise and Regeneration, Richard Flood Transport Strategy Manager , Mike Eastwood Technical Officer and Frank Molloy Regeneration Officer
Also Present: two members of the public. 
43. APOLOGIES: Councillors Trevor Arnold and Gareth Williams.
      ABSENT: Councillors Karen Hodgkinson and Geoff Matthias

44.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
45. 

 

MAYORS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor updated Members of her Mayoral Activities and projects going forward. Members were updated on the formation of a working partnership between herself, the Mayor of Holywell and the Chester based charity ‘KidsBank Chester - this partnership allows children between 0-5 years, residing in Flintshire to be supported.
The first organised collection for this charity would be held on 10th October, following an appeal for donations of unwanted, unused or gently worn clothes, cots, cot beds, high chairs, children’s toys and Christmas gifts for the parents to name but a few.
46.






  MINUTES












RESOLVED:  That:
a)   The Minutes of the Council meeting held on 29th July 2020 be received and formally approved.
b)   The Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 1st September 2020 be received and noted.
c)  The Minutes of the meeting of the Special Cemetery Committee held on 2nd September 2020 be received and noted.
47.   JOINT REPORT OF THE BUSINESS & REGENERATION OFFICER AND EVENTS & COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT OFFICER
Members considered the previously circulated report from the Business & Regeneration Officer and Events & Community Engagement Officer.  
RESOLVED:  That the report be received and noted.
48. CHRISTMAS LIGHTING
Members considered the previously circulated report from the Town Clerk on the proposal for festive lighting in the town 2020 and beyond.
The Town Clerk advised Members that due to timescales there is insufficient time to carry out a full tender process for the provision of the Christmas lighting maintenance contract this year, therefore the recommendation was that the current contractor Mega Electric NW Ltd. Should be engaged once again this year and that a full tender proposal for Christmas maintenance lighting taken forward next year with a proposed contract for a 3-5 year period.  The Town Clerk also recommended that consideration should be given to upgrading old and damaged lighting and the purchasing of new lighting where appropriate, in accordance with the budget proposal in january2020.
RESOLVED: That the Town Clerk’s recommendations be approved:-
a) Mega Electric NW Ltd. again be engaged to deliver all the works required to provide Christmas lighting for 2020 with an estimated cost to Mold Town Council of £15,000;
b) suppliers of festive lighting be consulted as soon as practicable regarding upgrading and purchasing of new lighting for 2021;
c) a full tender exercise be undertaken in the Spring of 2021 for a contract of 3-5 years.
49. FUTURE EVENTS – OCTOBER TO DECEMBER 2020
Members considered the previously circulated report from the Events and Community Engagement Officer which gave recommendations for the events scheduled to take place between October and December. 
RESOLVED: that the recommendations in the report of the Events and Community Engagement Officer be approved, that:- 

(a) 18th October - Mayor’s Civic Service be cancelled;
(b) 8th November - Remembrance Sunday be invitation only event to Armed and Uniformed Services, ensuring the event adhere to Welsh Government guidelines for outside gatherings at the time of the event (currently 30 persons can attend outside event) and the event be held within the grounds of St Mary’s Church.  Notice be given to residents to inform them of the invite only event and a request made for residents to show their respects and mark Remembrance Day from their doorsteps;
(c) 11th November – Remembrance Day, Members of Mold Town Council will carry out 2 minute’s silence on Daniel Owen Square. Notice will be given to members of the public to adhere to social distance guidelines and as above, request that they carry out an act of Remembrance within their own property;
(d) 13th - 15th November – NovemberFest event be cancelled;
(e) 24th November - Christmas Lights Switch-on to proceed switching on the lights but no switch on event to be held as in previous years;
(f) 6th December – Santa Dash event to be amended to a virtual Santa Dash with entrants asked to carry out their own dash within their family groups and share photos and videos with Mold Town Council; and

(g) December Santa Float  - to proceed with the float, taking the float around the town to visit residents adhering to current Welsh Government guidelines, which will be reviewed at the time. 

50. CIRCULAR ECONOMY GRANT APPLILCATIONS 
Members considered the previously circulated report from Councillor Andrea Mearns and considered a request for a financial contribution and support for a ‘Tri Town Repair and Share Shed’.
The Tri Town partnership would be a collaboration between Councils and community groups across Mold, Llangollen and Ruthin.  The Share Shed was a mobile van that travels around the three towns with equipment that people can borrow, and was an inexpensive way of being able to use the equipment without having to purchase.

Llangollen had submitted a proposal to Welsh Government’s Circular Economy fund for funding a mobile Library of Things (a Share & Repair Shed) with the expression of support from the leadership of Mold and Ruthin Town Councils, Denbighshire and Flintshire County Councils and a range of community groups from each town.  If successful the funding would enable purchase and fitting of an electric van which would be used as a mobile Library of Things, an accessible online portal for the Library of Things to facilitate easy check out / check in of equipment and bookings for the Repair Cafes and some equipment to stock the van, including tools for repair and circular economy technology. The decision from Welsh Government was expected in October.
Revenue funding needed to be found to be able to accept the Capital Funds from Welsh Government and deliver the project. Llangollen Town Council had pledged £4,500 over 3 years to support the project, Ruthin Town Council, Flintshire and Denbighshire are also exploring funding. The request was for Mold Town Council to also pledge £4,500.
The Town Clerk confirmed that the governance control of the project; financial responsibility, bank account and day to day membership management, needed clarifying and confirming but it was proposed that the respective Town Clerks would have some control over these aspects. 
RESOLVED:   Following discussion, Members approved the recommendations from the report viz:-
a) to be a partner to the Memorandum of Understanding which should be signed by all parties prior to the acceptance of any grant funds;
b) that a match funding contribution of £4,500 funding towards the project over three years - £2,000 in year 1 (from reserves/underspends), £1,500 in year 2 and £1,000 in year 3 (budgeted) subject to confirmation that the Capital Funding from the Welsh Government was available for the project; and 

c) to support Llangollen Town Council in its application to the Community Fund of the National Lottery to fund the revenue costs of the project and to secure Revenue Funding in a timely manner from both the National Lottery Community Fund and other Town Councils.

51. NOTIFICATION OF PLANNING DECISIONS
Members considered the previously circulated information regarding Planning decisions.   Councillor Bithell informed members that Flintshire County Council Planning Committee had deferred the Plas Aney development until its next meeting.
RESOLVED: That the report be noted.  

52. MEETINGS ATTENDED

Councillor Bryan Grew informed Members that he had attended One Voice Wales meeting and advised that One Voice Wales was ‘business as usual’ with regards to their services and support to Councils. 
Councillor Andrea Mearns informed Members that consideration had been given to the local places for nature grant, which would provide £10-15k for wildflower and trees had been considered.  All proposed planting areas were owned by Flintshire County Council and within the grant there was an emphasis on the areas to be maintained.  

Councillor Mearns expressed concern regarding the lack of maintenance currently being carried out by Flintshire County Council within the town and given the current restrictions in place, maintenance required for additional planted areas would be difficult; therefore it had been reluctantly decided not to proceed with the local places for nature grant.

RESOLVED: That the reports be noted.
53. ACCOUNTS AND PAYMENTS

The Council considered the schedule previously circulated. 

Month 4 Community Bank account £26787.40
Month 5 Community Bank account £30,989.79
RESOLVED: that the schedule of payments be approved.

54. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC 

RESOLVED: That members of the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the business due to its confidential nature.

55. BAILEY HILL STEERING GROUP – WORK PROGRESS UPDATE

Jo Lane Bailey Hill Project Officer provided Members with an update on the work carried out by volunteers.  Bailey Hill volunteers have currently carried out over 400 hours of work on research and collation of information. 


Niall Waller Service Manager Enterprise and Regeneration Flintshire County Council outlined to Members the progress made by the Bailey Hill Steering Group, the contractors on site, archaeological finds, difficulties experiences and the developing financial detail including the Heritage Lottery Fund. 
RESOLVED: That the report and information contained therein be received and noted with thanks to all involved.
56. KING STREET REDEVELOPMENT

Niall Waller Service Manager Enterprise and Regeneration Flintshire County Council provided Members with report on proposed plans for King Street redevelopment.

RESOLVED: That the report and information contained therein be received and noted
57. MOLD TOWN CENTRE REVIEW INCLUDING TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT
Richard Flood Transport Strategy Manager Flintshire County Council provided members with a draft plan of traffic proposals for Mold town centre and consideration of setting up a small working group to discuss and analyse the proposals before going out for public consultation.

Members agreed to confirm sub group members via email and were in support of public consultation.

RESOLVED:  That Sub-Group Membership be confirmed and established via email and that support be given to a public consultation on proposed changes.
Councillor Robin Guest left the meeting at 8.05pm.
58. CEMETERY FOOTPATH PROJECT – CONTRACT MANAGEMENT

The Town Clerk provided Members with an update on the footpath project which was commencing at the cemetery. Members considered how the project was to be managed and supervised and considered options.
RESOLVED: That the Town Clerk be authorised to proceed, as instructed, with regards to management of the project.
59. MOLD TOWN WEBSITE

Members considered the previously circulated report from the Business and Regeneration Officer regarding tenders received for the provision of a new town website.  Following discussion Members approved the way forward and supplier to create a new Mold website.

RESOLVED:  That the supplier highlighted be approved for the contract to create a new Mold website. 

60. PHOTOCOPIER CONTRACT REVIEW

Members considered the previously circulated report from the Clerk providing three quotes from suppliers for consideration of the photocopier five-year contract.  Members approved the Clerk’s recommendation that the current provider be contracted for a further five years.
RESOLVED:  That the current provider be contracted for a further five years.
The Meeting closed at 9.05pm
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